

MINUTES Regular Council Meeting Monday, December 5, 2022

The Minutes of the Regular Council of the Town of Pasadena was duly held on Monday, December 5, 2022.

MEMBERS Mayor Darren Gardner
PRESENT: Deputy Mayor Terry Randell

Councillor Carla Brake Councillor Hal Cormier Councillor Brent Decker Councillor Brandon Hall Councillor Gemma Walsh

ABSENT:

STAFF PRESENT: Sharon Brown, Town Clerk

Brian Hudson, Chief Administrative Officer

NOTICE

"We respectfully acknowledge Pasadena as the ancestral homelands of the Mi'kmaq and Beothuk. Today, these lands are home to a diverse population of indigenous and other peoples. We would also like to acknowledge with respect the diverse histories and cultures of the Innu, Inuit, and Southern Inuit of this Province."

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Gardner called the meeting to order at 8:01 p.m.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Randell / Cormier be it resolved that the Agenda for December 5, 2022 be approved as presented.

In Favor: 7 Gardner, Randell, Brake, Cormier, Decker, Hall, and Walsh

Opposed: 0 Resolution CARRIED.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

170-22 Randell / Hall be it resolved that the Minutes of November 21, 2022 be approved as presented.

In Favor: 7 Gardner, Randell, Brake, Cormier, Decker, Hall, and Walsh

Opposed: 0 Resolution CARRIED.

PETITIONS OR VISITING GROUPS:

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES

NOTICE OF RESOLUTIONS ARISING OUT OF MINUTES

NOTICE OF RESOLUTIONS AND NOTICE OF QUESTIONS NEEDING DETAILED ANSWERS

COMMITTEE REPORTS

ADMINISTRATION, CORPORATE SERVICES & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Deputy Mayor Randell advised that the committee met on November 28, 2022 and the upcoming budget was the main item on the agenda. The budget is almost complete and will be tabled at the next council meeting. The town has also received the audited 2021 financial statements and they will be reviewed in the near future.

INFRASTRUCTURE, ENGINEERRING, PLANNING

Councillor Decker advised that the committee met on November 28, 2022 and he advised that upcoming capital works projects are at different stages and moving ahead as expected. Councillor Decker presented the following resolution.

171-21 Decker / Randell be it resolved that the Town of Pasadena suspend off road vehicle use on municipal streets as of

December 12, 2022.

In Favor: 7 Gardner, Randell, Brake, Cormier, Decker, Hall, and Walsh

Opposed: 0 Resolution CARRIED.

RECREATION & COMMUNITY SERVICES

Councillor Walsh advised that the committee did not meet but wanted to remind residents of the Breakfast with Santa, Christmas Parade and Tree of Memories.

PUBLIC WORKS & PROTECTIVE SERVICES

Councillor Cormier reported that the committee did not meet. He advised that there were a few mechanical issues with snow clearing equipment, however, all equipment is now in working order.

CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER REPORT

Mr. Hudson advised that he has been busy preparing for the budget and thanked all council and administrative staff for their work on the budget.

BUILDING PERMITS

172-22 Cormier / Walsh be it resolved that the following building permit be approved as presented:

10 Ross Avenue	install ramp on front of house	4600

Construction Value to December 2, 2021 \$7,477,427 New Dwellings: 16 Construction Value to December 2, 2022 \$8,898,504 New Dwellings: 22

In Favor: 7 Gardner, Randell, Brake, Cormier, Decker, Hall, and Walsh

Opposed: 0 Resolution CARRIED.

NEW BUSINESS

CORRESPONDENCE

QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS

Councillor Walsh asked residents to shop local when possible during the holiday season. She also advised that a new orthodontist will be operating in Pasadena and she also stated that she has received many positive reviews on the town's new walk in medical clinic operating on Thursday evenings.

Councillor Decker advised that the Canada Summer Jobs grants are now open. He noted that the lights around town look great and asked residents not to forget the Breakfast with Santa, Christmas Parade and Tree of memories.

Councillor Cormier wanted to remind residents to take advantage of early bird passes for the Pasadena Ski & Nature Park, Western Sno-riders, and Marble Mountain.

Councillor Hall also asked residents to shop local when possible.

Deputy Mayor Randell advised that the Leo Club will be collecting food items for the food bank during the Santa Claus Parade. He also reminded residents that Pasadena Fire Rescue will be doing their annual toy drive.

ADJOURNMENT

173-22	Walsh / Cormier be it resolved that the meeting be adjourned at 8:14 p.m.			
	In Favor: 7 Opposed: 0	Gardner, Randell, Brake, Cormier, Decker, Hall, and Walsh		
		Resolution CARRIED.		
To	own Clerk	Mavor		